IN THE UNITED STATES DISTRICT COURT FOR THE WESTERN DISTRICT OF WISCONSIN

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA,

MEMORANDUM

Plaintiff,

99-CR-0006-C

v.

JOHN NOBLE,

Defendant.

A telephone hearing was held in this case on August 26, 2004, before United States District Judge Barbara B. Crabb. Timothy O'Shea appeared on behalf of the government. Robert Griffith appeared on behalf of defendant.

Defendant had written to ask for a continuance of the sentencing hearing to September 15, 2004, and an accompanying continuance of the date on which his sentencing memorandum is due. The government has no objection. In fact, it makes sense to postpone the sentencing for several months in the hope that the United States Supreme Court will decide <u>United States v. Booker</u> promptly and clarify the status of the sentencing guidelines.

Mr. Griffith is to consult with his client and to advise the court and Mr. O'Shea of the latest date on which he and his client would agree to continue the re-sentencing hearing in this matter. In the interim, the present re-sentencing date is cancelled, as is the deadline for submitting sentencing memoranda.

Entered this 27th day of August, 2004.

BY THE COURT:

BARBARA B. CRABB District Judge